
August 19, 2021

Dear SCM Families,

We continue to monitor the transmission of COVID-19 in our schools and the community. As you
are likely aware, infection rates continue to escalate throughout our region. The Delta Variant is
more transmissible and this has been evident in our first seven days of school.

When the decision was made to be mask optional, we said it would be based on data and that
we would continue to monitor our data. See the table below:

2020-2021 School Year 2021-2022 School Year

23
Highest weekly total of positive cases

November 9-13, 2020
5 days

25
Current total of positive cases

August 16-19, 2021
4 days

1.14
Average positive cases per day

3.86
Average positive cases per day

The numbers above are concerning. Because we remain committed to providing for the health
and wellbeing of our students and staff, the Board of School Trustees has approved revisions to
our current Roadmap to Recovery.

Beginning Monday, August 23 masks will be required for all students, staff, and guests
while indoors, regardless of vaccination status. The goal of requiring masks is to keep
our students and employees healthy and to keep our buildings open for in-person
learning. Masks will continue to be optional while outdoors. Please ensure your child(ren)
comes to school on Monday wearing a mask.

Any student who rides an SCM school bus or Transpo will be expected to continue wearing a
mask that covers the nose and mouth while on the bus until that federal mandate expires on
January 18, 2022.

All Hoosiers, age 12 and above, are strongly encouraged to obtain a COVID-19 vaccination. As
a reminder, individuals who are fully vaccinated and remain without symptoms do not have to
quarantine.

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/variants/delta-variant.html
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1AqUjTO7DIUlJrix2gYqx5EcsVFzr9wpAU88aCj59JGU/edit


We believe this decision is vital to keep our buildings open and maintain in-person learning for
our students. We truly believe that students learn best when they can be face to face with their
teachers in the same classroom. Wearing a mask is one step to help reduce the transmission of
COVID-19 in hopes of reaching our goal.

Thank you to all of our SCM families for your continued patience and flexibility as we make the
best decisions for the health, safety and continued successful learning of our students.

Sincerely,

Wayne Barker
Superintendent of Schools




